
CANDIA SAFETY FACILITY COMMITTEE 

PUBLIC MEETING MINUTES OF 

October 12th, 2021 

APPROVED  

 

SFC Members Present:  Brien Brock (BOS), Chief Mike McGillen (PD), Jeff Wuebbolt (HWY), Bob Stout 

(BC), Mark Chalbeck (PB), Joe Flanagan (FD), Russ Dann (BOS), Rick Langlois (PD), Tom Severino, 

Dennis Hebert, Anthony Mento of SMP Architects, John Deloia and Preston Hunter of Eckman Construction 

Absent: Boyd. Chivers (BOS), Jim Wilson (FD), Ron Severino  

 

5:00 pm B. Brock called the SFC meeting to order immediately followed by the Pledge of Allegiance. 

                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                              

Review of the updated building and site plans and building character.  

 

A. Mento was able to tour the current Fire Station to see what their future needs will be. He mentioned that 

Police Department plans will be larger than what they first anticipated, therefore their scale is bigger. That 

will mean the costs will be greater, but it gets them everything a modern station needs now and in the future. 

 

Information will be available at the CYAA on October 21st, 2021, Meet & Greet for the Residents so they 

can have an understanding, of what it is all about and explain to them what they would be paying for. It was 

suggested to have the Committee Members who will be at the event, to write down questions and any 

feedback from Residents to have facts and answers for the Residents. 

 

Brief discussion of the components: Utilities, generator, mechanical/electrical/fire protection systems and 

materials. 

 

The next SFC meeting is scheduled for October 26th, 2021. 

 

There was a discussion on scheduling an open house for the public to attend at the Town Hall in November 

or December. They will have further conversation in their next meeting to choose the date. 

 

Approval of Minutes: Public Session Minutes for September 28th, 2021. None noted. 

M. McGillen made a motion to accept the September 28th, 2021, Public Session Minutes as presented. 

Seconded by R. Dann. All in favor. Motion carried. 

  

6:31 pm B. Brock made a motion to adjourn. Seconded by M. McGillen. All in Favor. Motion carried.  

 

Respectfully submitted,  

Linda Chandonnet, Administrative Assistant 


